
 
Livonia Public Schools 
Director of Operations 
 
 
Date: October 4, 2017 
 
To: Andrea L. Oquist, Superintendent 
    
From:  Phillip Francis, Director of Operations 
 
Re:   Webster LMC Air Conditioning Replacement - 2013 Bond 
 
 

I would like to discuss the replacement of the Air Conditioning Unit servicing the 
Webster LMC and surrounding building areas at the next Committee of the 
Whole meeting on Monday, October 9, 2017.  This was originally discussed at 
the August 28, 2017 Study Session where the proposal to replace was brought to 
the Board. The source of funds for this purchase is the 2013 Bond. 
 
We are proposing the replacement of the LMC A/C unit at Webster to Contract 
Mechanical, Macomb Township, Michigan, for a cost in the amount of $27,500. 
This replacement was planned for the Summer 2018 Bond Renovations 
occurring at Webster. However, this unit failed during the past summer. The 
Bond Team has decided to replace this unit early, in an effort to ensure cooled 
air in the LMC and adjoining computer lab and offices this coming Spring. The 
same planned work for Summer 2018 will simply be performed this Fall instead.  
 
Please contact me if you have questions.  
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